VAWA Motions to Reopen – ICE Headquarters Email to Chief Counsel

Posted to VAWAexperts listserv on 8/1/2006

Sent: Tuesday, August 01, 2006 1:30 PM

\To: VAWAexperts@yahoogroups.com

Cc: glpendleton@earthlink.net

Subject: ICE email to TAs re: VAWA motions to reopen

Last month ICE Assistant Secretary Julie Myers sent to all Chief Counsels the email below re: VAWA motions to reopen. I have received confirmation from two Chief Counsels in different cities that they received this email in mid-July and have instructed their trial attorneys that VAWA motions to reopen aren't subject to the filing deadlines and numerical limits that govern regular motions to reopen. If any of you encounter problems with your dist. counsel opposing VAWA motions to reopen on these grounds, be sure to bring up this email.

Reminder: VAWA 2005 added a stay of removal for qualified aliens as described in the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1998 (8 USC 1641(c)(1)(B)), pending final disposition of the motion to reopen including exhaustion of all appeals, if the motion establishes that she is a "qualified alien."

The National Network to End Violence Against Immigrant Women is finalizing an amicus brief with the pro bono assistance of a law firm on VAWA motions to reopen. The amicus brief will be filed in a pending BIA case and modified for submission in a pending 7th Cir. Case. If any of your clients have had IJs or the BIA deny a VAWA motion to reopen, please contact me or Gail Pendleton. Thanks.

Regards,

Joanne Lin

Senior Staff Attorney

Legal Momentum's Immigrant Women Program

202/326-0047

********************************************************************************************

Chief Counsel:

Please advise your staff regarding the proper motion to reopen requirements applicable to VAWA. VAWA motions to reopen: In VAWA 2000 and VAWA 2005 Congress created special motion to reopen rules for people seeking VAWA immigration relief. See INA 240(c)(7)(C)(iv). The VAWA motion to reopen rules specify that they are not subject to the filing deadlines and numerical limits that apply to most motions to reopen. In recent months, subsequent to the enactment of VAWA 2005 in January 2006, we have heard of ICE district counsel opposing VAWA motions to reopen on the grounds that they do not satisfy the general requirements governing motions to reopen. This is a clear misunderstanding and misapplication of INA 240(c)(7)(C)(iv). Two cases have been appealed to the BIA, and the National Network to End Violence Against Immigrant Women is filing an amicus brief on this issue. 

Recommendation:

The National Network to End Violence Against Immigrant Women urges ICE to issue a policymemorandum to all district counsel educating them on the special rules of VAWA motions toreopen and instructing district counsel not to oppose VAWA motions to reopen.
